
Report of the Akaroa/Wairewa Community Board to the Council meeting of 3 August 2006 

3. ORAL DECLARATION BY THE CHAIRPERSON ATTESTED IN THE PRESENCE OF THE 
GENERAL MANAGER, REGULATION AND DEMOCRACY SERVICES REPRESENTING THE 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 

 
 Stewart Miller declared that he would faithfully and impartially, and according to the best of his skill and 

judgement, execute and perform, in the best interests of the Akaroa and Wairewa communities, the 
powers, authorities, and duties vested in or imposed upon him as Chairman of the Akaroa-Wairewa 
Community Board by virtue of the Local Government Act 2002, the Local Government Act 2002, the 
Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987, or any other Act. 

 
 The declaration was signed in the presence of the Board and witnessed by the General Manager, 

Regulation and Democracy Services. 
 
 Stewart Miller then assumed the Chair.  He acknowledged the contribution made by previous 

Chairmen of the Board – Mrs Marlene Woods, Mr Peter Higinbottom, Mr Eric Ryder and Mr Bryan 
Morgan.  Other members noted the many years of contribution Mr Miller had made to the Banks 
Peninsula District Council and congratulated him on his election as Chairman for the upcoming term. 

 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


